Superintendent’s Report

April 22nd, 2019
I.       Potential Raise
Once we act on the OVEC Wage and Salary Report, we’ve placed our effort and diligence in bringing a vast majority of our classified employees in line with OVEC averages and can now begin consideration of potential raises (if applicable) for the district at the May meeting. 
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
March 27th; OVEC – Shelbyville
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
VI. TES/SCHS Project
Attached are the progress meeting report from our last meeting.  Kevin will be on site to answer additional questions in regards to progress, change orders, etc.  Further, Kevin will give us a snap-shot of the TES renovation project more in line with our bonded potential for consideration before we decide to enter into a contract with SCB at the May meeting.
VII. OVEC Wage and Salary Comparison 
Action item this month to address many classified positions falling well below OVEC averages.  By addressing the specific areas, we can then easier look at a uniform percentage next month for the entire district if the BOE so chooses.
        VIII.    Responsibility Factor, Step Increase, Rank Increase

Consistent with consideration of raises, rank, step, and responsibility factor will be included on the May agenda.  In the past, this has never posed an issue for the district in regards to freezing these fields as some districts did during the recession.  However, I want to be certain everything is included for the tentative budget prior to the BOE considering raises.  Vicki will have all General Fund considerations included and prepared prior to adoption of the tentative budget in May.
